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When the legislature reauthorized TVEP under HB 
148 (Ch. 4, SLA 24), several changes were made to 
the program, including: 
- removing language directing the Department to

establish a competitive grant program to
distribute the funds;
- increasing the percentage of employee wages

collected from .16 percent to .25 percent; and
- removing the sunset language to make TVEP

permanent.

If applicable, describe the impacts that these 
changes have had on TVEP, or to the Department's 
administration of the program. In particular, 
please describe the impact that the increased 
TVEP diversion from employee contributions to 
the Unemployment Insurance Compensation Fund 
will have. Will the rates for other contributors 
need to rise in order to maintain the health of the 
fund? 

Agency Response for Item 3 

• Removal of Language Regarding a Competitive Grant Program

from the program to go towa
-end 

re should 
be a regular mechanism for legislative changes to the list of recipients that does not currently exist 

 

• Increase of Diversion of UI Employee Portion from .16 to .25 Percent and No Sunset

The change to the percentage reserved for TVEP from the employee contribution portion did not 

percentage point higher tha
during the reauthorization process that the increase of diversion to TVEP will have a nominal impact 

 concerning impact 
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The positives of the higher TVEP percentage have included stable funding versus costs in an 

 some uncertainty about longer 
 

• Removal of the Administrative Cap:

t into the 
-

-focused 
activities such as training, support services, or job 

 


